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President’s December Letter (2016)

We have now had our Annual Breakfast Meeting and everything went well. However, we were lower in
attendance as compared to last year. We only had 61 Members this year. It would be great to be back to
having 80-100 Members in attendance. Let’s look forward to a better attendance in November, 2017.

As everyone knows, the election of the Executive Officers happens at the Annual Meeting. Three out of the
four Executive Officers agreed to keep their current positions for another year. Due to his health at this
time Bob Shaw decided not to continue with the position of Vice President. Since there was no one at the
Annual Meeting willing to step forward, we do not have a Vice President after the end of this year. 1 would
ask that someone look very hard at themselves and seriously considered taking on this positon. Other than
attending the 9 monthly Board meeting, the responsibilities of the Vice President is not overwhelming.
Please help your Club move forward. 1 am currently working on finding people who would be willing to
work on one of our Standing Committees. 1am in need of finding one person who would take control of
the Directory Committee. This committee gathers information relative to names and information that
needs to be added or deleted from the current Directory and work with the printing company to make the
new Directory for 2017. Most of the work is done at the end of this year and the beginning of next year.
All of the past information is provided to you on a flash drive. Your help is greatly needed and
appreciated. Please contact me ASAP so that we can go over the details. Thank you for your support.

In this upcoming year, if you can’t attend various activities due to health issues, car troubles or other
problems, please let the Governing Board know about it so that we can make note of the situation. This
can be done in several ways. For example, a letter to the Governing Board mailed to Secretary Katie
Majerus (12309 W Ginger Dr, Sun City West, AZ - 85375), an e-mail directed to my attention
(rvtravelerb@netscape.net) or feel free to attend one of the Governing Board meetings. The Board
meetings are held the fourth Monday of each month (January - May & September — December) at
approximately 1:50 - 2:00 pm at the Sunshine Service Center located at 9980 W Santa Fe Dr., Sun City.
Keep in mind that each of us needs to attend at least two (2) Car Shows per calendar year in order to stay
in good standing.

Remember that our Annual Dues are due by January 1, 2017. Last year we had a rather large number of
our Members who either put it off or let it slip their mind. Some people, after being notified, got their
Annual Dues paid just in time to get their names in the 2016 Directory. While others, who paid late, did
not get their names in the 2016 Directory. This year please do not wait until after January 1, 2017 to pay
your dues. A good time to pay your Annual Dues is now by sending your check ($15.00/person or
$30.00/couple check to Bruce Lewis, Treasurer at 10015 W. Royal Oak Rd., #277, Sun City, AZ. 85351.

As always, 1 look forward to serving you and seek your help and input so that our CARS Club can continue
to improve. Your Club needs your help.

Sincerely, J. W. Burrows, Cell 309-453-3906, Home 623-815-8337, e-mail: rvtravelerb@netscape.net
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Activities

Bunco Christmas Party, December 9, 2016. Hostess is Maryann Lemley and it will be held
@ Denny Lockmon Home, address is: 9417 W. Cedar Hill Circle, Sun City, Az. Call
Maryann at her Cell 623-815-0861 to RSVP or if you have any questions call Janice
Marineau @ 623-875-2001. All Substitutes are included for the Christmas Party. Please
remember we are not playing Bunco that day we are enjoying the Party wear your Santa
Hats. HO! HO! We still need someone to bring Crackers and Cheese with Dip and a
Platter of Assorted cookies.

LADIES LUNCHEON, MONDAY, JAN. 16, 2017 - 11:30 AM.. ROSIE'S ITALIAN
RESTAURANT, 13930 W. CAMINO DEL SOL, SUN CITY WEST., ( 623.584.1739) R.S.V.P. BY
FRIDAY - JAN. 13, 2017, TO JOAN PICKETT @ 623.556.4488 OR JUDY STOUT @
623.566.1191 ( WEAR NAME BADGE ).

Come to a gathering at The Montecito Senior Living, 17271 North 87th Ave., Peoria, AZ.
85382. (623) 207-7078 on January 19, 2017 at noon. All members of the C.A.R.S. Club are
welcome. The event will feature Hors d'oeuvres, wine and beer and other drinks. Come
and enjoy at no cost to attendees. Questions will be addressed, no solicitations will be
made. Come and ENJOY! 11111 Call Laura Joslyn @ 602-896-1818 ( Laura is not Available
Dec 19-29th) or Trudy Shaw @ 623-215-3454.
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CHRISTMAS PARTY

What: Annual Christmas Party

When: December 14,2016

Where: Palmbrook Country Club — 9350 W Greenway Rd, Sun City, AZ.

Time: 11:30 am

Reservations: Call Laura Joslyn (602-896-1818) or Trudy Shaw (623-215-3454)
for Reservations, RSVP must be in by December 9, 2016.

Cost:  $27.00/person. Club will pick up $7.00 of cost per Member. Up to four
(4) $5 Tokens may be used. Guests will pay the full amount of $27.00.
Must be paid in advance.

Comments: Choice of Prime Rib or Chicken Picotta




Car Show

LITCHFIELD PARK PARADE, DEC. 10, 2016. STILL NEED CONVERTIBLES. STAGE AT PARADE AREA
AT 8:30AM. PARADE GOES OFF AT 10:00AM. LASTS ABOUT 30 MINUTES AT MOST. CONTACT
BURCH PICKETT @ 623-556-4488 OR DENNY LOCKMON @ 623-9745424.

CAR SHOW REPORT: Being the new car show guy, 1 am slowly working into the position. Burch
Pickett and 1 have reviewed a long list of past shows and determined the most likely prospects.
At this point 1 have visited over fifteen locations, and we have three shows in process for 2017.
Any ideas or suggestions will most certainly be appreciated. Russ Ruck 602/390-5019
Ruckphx@aol.com

For Sale

Two C.A.R.S. Club Members have houses w/ 4 Car Garage For Sale, see WebSite for more details.
Nicki and Walter Ready, 623.698.3001
Wanda and Bruce Lewis, 623.972.4893

Note from Bob Shaw
Thanks for all your prayers . 1 came home Friday the 18th of November. My back operation
went well but 1 have been advised that the road to recovery is a 3- 6 month struggle. Thanks

for you prayers . Bob Shaw
IZ: SUNSHINE LADY
() Judy Stout - (623.566.1191) _December New Member
November - 2016 Richard Mock, 716.510.4804
Bob Shaw / Home Recuperating Sun City, AZ.
Judy Stout / Home Recuperating £
MaryKay Campbell / Home Recuperating 1922 Ford Model T Pickup

"NAME BADGE NOTICE"
The Board encourages club members to wear their name badges to all meetings,
car shows and events. "Name Badge Replacement Policy"
The first name badge for new members is “free”. Replacement name badges, for any reason, can be replaced
at a cost of $5.00 per badge or $5.00 in tokens.

" REGALIA FOR SALE"
Sweatshirt .... $18.00 ... Sport Shirt .... $16.00

"C.A.R.S. CLUB NEEDS MEMBERS

Jacket .... $40.00 Cap.... $10.00 CORRECT INFORMATION"
HatPin .... $3.00 Magnetic Sign .... $5.00 ea. If you have changed your address, phone number, email
Windshield Clings ... $1.00 ea. address, etc. contact:
Sizes: Small to X-Large (Some XXL ltems) Roseann Fenner @ quiltladyl@coxnet or
Purchase items with Cash and / or Tokens call Roseann at 623.933.6272

Contact Judy or George Stout at 623.566.1191 also inform Rip Fenner by email at coppercricket@cox.net




Club Members !1111]

Please check the 2016 Membership Directory to see if we need to change
anything ie address, phone number, add cell number, or eliminate a car.
Send an email with changes to Roseann Fenner at quiltladyl@cox.net or

call Roseann at 623.933.6272.

Please Check Today !!!!

2017 C.A.R.S. Club Officers
J.W. Burrows - President
Vice President - Open
Katie Majerus - Secretary
Bruce Lewis - Treasurer
Car Show Procurement - Russ Ruck
Car Show Coordinator -Mike McCreey
Car Show Setup - Larry Brower, Assistant - Dave Buell, Glen Perry
Activities Director - Laura Joslyn, Assistant - Trudy Shaw
Newsletter Editor / WebMaster - Rip Fenner 7T PETOUT S
Regalia - George Stout
Past President - Denny Lockmon
Sunshine - Judy Stout
Club Directory Editor - Roseann Fenner

Thank you Mandy Durand for your generous contribution to the
club to keep the newsletter going for the 2017 calendar year

To all our friends
Happy Hanukkah and Happy Kwanzaa

Pay your Dues bly January 1, 2017
if you want to be included in the Club Roster.
Dues for 2017 are: Single - $15.00, Couple - $30.00
Cash or Check: Make payable to C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities.
Send to Bruce Lewis, 10015 W. Royal Oak Rd.,#277, Sun City, AZ. 85351
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Support our advertisers, remember to tell them

L

MARTIN AUTO
MUSEUM

Phoenix's Largest Auta Museum

Upen Thursday, Friday, ond Saturday

10:00 am - 5:00 pm

wiwvw.martinautomuseum.org

(602) 298-2977
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e C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities, Inc. T
18421 N. 96th Ave.
Sun City, AZ. 85373
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All Club Members are encouraged to attend the Board Meetings !!!
oard Meetings For [o) excepl December
December 19, 2016
Board Meeting Location: Sunshine Service Building, 9980 Santa Fe Dr.. Sun City, A3.
(North of Grand Ave.. € West of 99th Ave.)

Meetings start at 1:485 P.M.

Thought of the Month !!
“ Four things you can never get back: The
spoken word...Your past life... Wasted
time...and Neglected opportunity "

Checkout the C.A.R.S. Club Website
http://www.carsofscaz.weebly.com/
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